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Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

We hope that you and your families are keeping well and staying safe. 

 

As you are aware, there is still some uncertainty around full opening and what that will look like. We 
are awaiting final guidance from the Department for Education before we can finalise plans. The 
government have reiterated its target for all children to return to school in September, and schools 
are starting to plan for this. Plans are likely to involve a staggered start to the school day and 
staggered break, lunchtime and collection time, in order to keep the children safe in their class 
‘Bubbles’. We can only be honest at this point and assure you that, as the picture becomes clearer 
and as soon as possible, you will be informed of plans for September.  

 

Summer Catch up Programme 

A comprehensive and sustained “catch up” programme has been announced by the government and 
DfE. This is a one-off grant to support pupils in state schools, regardless of their income or 
background. At this point, we have not been informed about how much this will be, but it will be up 
to schools to decide how the money will be spent to support children’s basic literacy and numeracy 
skills in the Autumn term. School will not be open over the summer holidays.The following 
government document for parents/carers has been updated: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-
years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak 

Please see below for end of summer term and start of Autumn term notices. 

 

End of Year Reports 

These will go out to parents via email from Thursday 9th July. There is an important covering letter 
which will go out explaining to parents that: 

 Attendance figure is calculated from 3rd September 2019 - 20th March 2020 

 No Early Years Foundation Stage Profile, Y1 Phonics Screening, KS1 SATS or KS2 SATS 
(Standard Assessment Tests) took place this year and therefore are not reported on 

 

Staffing for Academic Year 2020-21 

We welcome to our school community Miss Treacy who will be teaching in Year 3. We know that 
you will make her feel very welcome to our family of SS John and Monica’s. We say goodbye to 
Mrs. Flaherty who left us at the end of the Spring term to spend more time with her young family.  
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Staffing for next year is as follows: 

 

Year Teacher Learning Support 
Assistant 

Reception Mrs. Riches Mrs. Hodges 

Year 1 Miss Millar Mrs. Reed 

Year 2 Miss Geoghegan Miss McKeown/Miss 
Shaheen 

Year 3 Miss Treacy Mrs. Ali 

Year 4 Mrs. Catling/Mrs. Litchfield Mrs. Ali 

Year 5 Miss McEvoy Miss Hill 

Year 6 Mrs. Gray/Mr. Ullah Miss Hill 

 

Uniform requirements  

During the partial closure, we have been flexible with uniform expectations to support families and 
being appreciative of shops being closed and children growing out of uniform. With effect from 
September, our usual high standards of uniform will be expected for all pupils.  

 

Reading Diaries 

You should have received an email regarding reading books and diaries which were sent home 
before school closure. Please, keep these safe over the summer holidays and return them to 
school in September. If not, our school will be very short of reading scheme books to give out in 
September. 

 

Year 6 Personal Possessions 

Year 6 parents/carers should have received an email regarding the collection of personal 
possessions. There will be an opportunity for parents to collect these and some exercise books 
between the hours of 10.00am-2.00pm on Monday 13th July. (Please note that this will be the only 
day that these will be available.). Possessions will be in named bags and available from the front of 
the school. Please remember to return all reading books so that these can be passed on to next 
year’s pupils.  
 

Catholic News 

 Please follow the link for the Wednesday Word:  
http://www.wednesdayword.org/home/index.htm 

 Resilience Calendar for July: Action for Happiness have created a calendar which may 
be of use to staff and pupils alike. This is attached to the end of this newsletter and can be 
download here https://www.actionforhappiness.org/jump-back-july 

 Catenians Mass for Schools 

There is another opportunity to participate in Mass with other schools across the 
Archdicoese. The Mass is being celebrated by Monsignor Timothy Menezes, the Dean of 
St. Chad’s Cathedral on Monday 6 July at 12:15. More information can be found here 
https://www.birminghamdiocese.org.uk/Event/catenian-mass-for-schools 
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Covid-19 Guidance 

The government’s guidance on symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) which are follows: 

a new continuous cough 

a high temperature 

a loss of, or change in, your normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia) 

 

If anyone has any of the symptoms above, they should self-isolate at home.The government has 
also announced that anyone with symptoms of coronavirus is now eligible to book a test, ahead of 
the rollout of the test and trace service. A coronavirus test can be booked here: 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/ 

 

Important Dates 

School will close this term on Friday 17th July at the following times: 

Reception – 1.40pm 

Y1 – 1.50pm 

Y6 and Critical Worker Children – 2.00pm 

 

There will be a staff training day on Tuesday 1st September. School will re-open to pupils on 
Wednesday 2nd September. 

 

The staff and Governors of SS John and Monica School continue to keep all our children and their 
families in our prayers. 

 

God Bless,                                     

 

  

 

Mrs. M. Elliott 

Head Teacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If a child is in immediate danger of significant harm a call should be made to CASS on 0121 
303 1888. If you encounter a dangerous or unsafe situation, please contact the police. 
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